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School Board Meeting – March 15, 2011
Regular & Executive Session

EXECUTIVE SESSION


The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in executive session at 6:15 p.m. on March 15, 2011 for the purpose of discussing strategy with respect to collective Bargaining.  Board members present were Curt Pletcher, Mike Daube, Jeff Johnson, Dennis Holland, Tom McCormick, Bill Groves, and Janice Ryan.  The Superintendent, Richard Reese was also in attendance.  No other matters were discussed.  The meeting adjourned at 6:52 p.m.

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL – 7:00 P.M.

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. on March 15, 2011 in the John Glenn Administration Building.  Board members present were Curt Pletcher, Mike Daube, Jeff Johnson, Dennis Holland, Tom McCormick, Bill Groves, and Janice Ryan.  Superintendent, Richard Reese, and nine observers were also in attendance.  The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance led by school board president Jeff Johnson.  
RECOGNITIONS

Tim Davis, Principal of Walkerton Elementary School, reported that Mr. John Huffman’s fifth grade class will be holding its’ annual “Spell Down” on March 16, 2011.  This will determine who will spell for the fifth grade annual Marshall County Spelling Bee held in Argos in May.  Mrs. Jan Hayes and the WES Math Bowl Team was congratulated for taking home first place in class one.  Mrs. Kaser was thanked for hosting the event at WES.  The sixth grade girls’ basketball A team was congratulated for winning their division at the North Liberty Tourney held on March 5, 2011.  The sixth grade students along with WES staff members collected $315 and many food items for the Ball family.  The family recently lost their mother.  Sixth grader Nick Adamson was recognized for placing third at the middle school wrestling conference.  Brad Schmeltz and Fred Casteel were thanked for picking up and delivering books for NLES and WES.  The books were picked up in Elkhart at ETHOS and were free.  Every child will receive at least one book for spring break as all students are encouraged to continue reading during the break.  Mrs. Harasewicz was recognized for her efforts in getting the announcement and display board organized.  With the monitor donated by Suncrest Church, WES is now able to display daily announcements and recognitions.  The WES staff was recognized for their planning and patience during Grandparents’ Days.  Hundreds of grandparents have visited WES to watch their grandchild(ren) sing, enjoy refreshments, and visit the rooms.  The board was asked to accept a donation of $50 from the Falcon 500 Club for honor roll/attendance incentives.  

Janet Carey, Principal of North Liberty Elementary School, asked the board to accept the following donations:  books donated by Feed the Children and Better World Books.  The board was provided with a list of Tri Kappa Art Show winners and Amy Hughes was recognized for all the effort she puts into the show.  The NLES Math Bowl Team placed second behind WES by one point.  Michele Weiss, coach, was thanked along with organizer Kara Kaser.  NLES teachers were thanked for staying at NLES until 5:15 to listen to presentations on science textbook adoption.  Three companies presented and a recommendation will be made in the coming month.  On Friday, March 18, NLES students will participate in a talent show at 1:00 p.m.  A wide variety of acts are planned including musical instruments, singing, square dancing, etc.  Allison Holland was recognized for organizing this event.  

Mark Maudlin, Principal of Urey Middle School, asked the board to accept the following donations:  $50 from Kappa, Kappa, Kappa Epsilon Chi, Walkerton for sixth grade orientation; 13 treat coupons from Dairy Queen for sixth grade orientation; and six, six inch sub coupons from Subway/Dan Chamberlin for sixth grade orientation.  The seventh and eighth grade Lady Falcons were congratulated for taking home championship trophies at the Urey Tournament.  The seventh grade team defeated LaVille and Jimtown to win and the eighth grade team defeated LaVille and New Prairie.  The wrestling teams ended their season with a fourth place finish at the NSC meet.  Conference Champions included the following students:  Adam Dodson, Austin Coach, and Levi Schleg.  Adam Dodson was recognized for being undefeated the entire season.  March 14 was Pi Day and seventh graders in Ms. Richards and Mrs. Isenbarger’s classes spent the day learning, researching, and playing games about Pi.  There were 21 eighth graders from UMS’s Volunteers Enrichment that spent March 10, 2011 at the Center for the Homeless in South Bend.  Students listened to Dr. Peter Lombardo, Director of Community Involvement, and two residents of the shelter before serving meals to residents, sorting food, or organizing donated clothing.  

William Morton, Principal of John Glenn High School, asked the board to accept the following donations:  $20 from Shirley Cramer for the FFA in memory of Troy Klingerman; $30 from the Hummel Family for the FFA in memory of Troy Klingerman; $100 from Dale and Beatrice Klingerman for the FFA in memory of Troy Klingerman; $50 from Daniel & Amy Schmeltz for the FFA/Building Trades in memory of Troy Klingerman; $3,000 from R & B Car Company for football uniforms; $100 from the North Liberty VFW for softball; $250 from John and Jill Richardson for Drama; $300 from Tom and Tish McCormick for Drama; and $1,879.82 from the Indiana Young Hoosier Book Award Program for the Media Center.  The track team will be competing on March 16, 2011 at the annual Culver indoor coed meet.  The Jazz Band competed at the ISSMA Jazz Band contest at LaPorte High School on March 5, 2011, and received a Gold rating.  Congratulations to Mr. Fortlander and all the students.  The JGHS Theatre Company put on its production of “Godspell” this past weekend and had three great shows.  Mr. Fansler and his staff were congratulated for another fantastic spring musical.  The John Glenn FFA Parliamentary Procedure Team won the District II contest for the third consecutive year.  They will represent the northern third of Indiana in the Section I contest on April 16, 2011.  The regular team has qualified for the state finals for two years in a row.  The novice team, composed of all freshmen, placed first for the second consecutive year and will compete at the section contest.  On March 4, 2011, 12 students from the Economics class competed in the annual Teachers Credit Union/Junior Achievement Titan Challenge.  The competition involved a team of four students operating a business via an online computer simulation.  Out of 19 teams, the three John Glenn teams places 2nd, 6th, and 12th.  The second place team of Connor Berkebile, Chloe Jacobson, Jamie Moren, and Cody Strange will each be awarded a $400 scholarship to whatever college they choose.  
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Tom McCormick, seconded by Dennis Holland, to approve donations as stated.  The motion was approved by a six to zero vote.
CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS #1 – 3
1.
Approve Minutes – March 2, 2011 - Regular & Executive Session
2.
Approve Claims – 264 – 315
3.
Approve Personnel Recommendations
Resignations/Retirements

a.
  Brian Bogard

,
JGHS, Freshman Basketball Coach
Appointments/Transfers


a.
  Marie Keeley

,
UMS, Part-Time Cafeteria Sub for Maternity Leave

b.
  Gail Dodge

,
NLES, Part-Time to Full-Time Teacher

c.
  Amanda Thompson
,
UMS, Part-Time Custodian


d.
  Chris Horvath
,
JGHS, Girls’ Assistant and Boys’ Head Tennis Coach


e.
  Tami Pudlo

,
JGHS, Girls’ Head and Boys’ Assistant Tennis Coach







After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Janice Ryan, to approve consent agenda items one through three.  The motion was approved by a seven to zero vote.
NEW BUSINESS
1.
Public Hearing of Additional Appropriation for Rainy Day Fund

The public was invited to comment on the transfer of funds from the Rainy Day Fund.  No one stepped forward to comment and the hearing was closed.

2.
Approval of Rainy Day Fund Resolution 

The appropriation allows money to be used from the Rainy Day Fund to help meet 2011 expenses.

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Mike Daube, seconded by Bill Groves, to approve the Rainy Day Fund Resolution.  The motion was approved by a seven to zero vote.
3.
Approve JGSC Science Curriculum

Mr. Andrew Stegemiller and Mr. Randy Smith were at the meeting to discuss the science curriculum and discuss the purchase of computers for this curriculum.  The standards being recommended are state standards.  Mr. Stegemiller discussed the option of purchasing electronic textbooks as opposed to paper books at JGHS.  The computers are approximately $500 each and the need would be between 125-150 computers.  The computers would stay in the classroom at all times.  Mr. Stegemiller and the superintendent are going to meet with the Walkerton Redevelopment Committee to discuss the donation of TIF money to help fund the new computers.  There is also some money in the CPF available to help purchase the computers.  

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Curt Pletcher, to approve the JGSC Science Curriculum.  The motion was approved by a seven to zero vote.
4.
Approve Grades K-9 Health Curriculum


The health teachers and Mr. Andrew Stegemiller met to discuss the K-9 health curriculum.  After discussion, the state standards are being recommended for adoption by the board.
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Tom McCormick, to approve grades K-9 Health Curriculum.  The motion was approved by a seven to zero vote.
5.
Approve Maternity Leave – Carrie Wilton


Carrie Wilton is an assistant cook at UMS.  Her maternity leave is tentatively scheduled to start on March 18, 2011 and she will return at the beginning of the 2011-12 school year.

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Mike Daube, seconded by Janice Ryan, to approve the maternity leave for Carrie Wilton.  The motion was approved by a seven to zero vote.
6.
Approve Memorandum of Understanding between 


JGSC and JGEA – August 15, 2011 – August 14, 2012 

This item was tabled.
REPORTS

1.
Superintendent’s Report


Cindy King, Transportation Director, attended the board meeting to discuss school bus evacuation procedures.  Over the course of the previous weeks, the board had been provided with policies and paperwork on bus evacuations.  Cindy King stated that she was very pleased with how the bus accident was handled in February.  The bus involved in the accident is approximately three years old and three quotes have been received to repair the bus.  


Results from the State of Indiana for 2010 testing were recently received for all JGSC schools.  John Glenn High School was awarded, for the second consecutive year, the Four Star School status.  The board was provided with information on how Four Star status is achieved.  Everybody works hard in all of the buildings and achieving Four Star status is the result of cumulative efforts.  
2.
Conference Requests

3.
Conference Reports



The school board was provided with a listing of conference requests and reports.
BOARD COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS

The late Bob Wieczork and Susan McDonald, former JGSC employees, were remembered with fond memories and condolences offered to the families.  

UPCOMING CALENDAR EVENTS
NEXT MEETING DATE:
April  5, 2011
 7:00 p.m.
ADMN
Regular Session
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
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